
BOROUGH OF CARROLL VALLEY 
PARKS, RECREATION, AND 

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COMMITTEE 
WEDNESDAY, MARCH 24, 2010 – 7:00 PM 

BOROUGH OFFICE 
 

MINUTES 
 
Chairman James Marchione called the meeting to order at 7:04 PM. Those in attendance were: 
 
COMMITTEE MEMBERS    BOROUGH OFFICIALS 
Present      Gayle Marthers, Borough Secretary 
James Marchione, Chairman    Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary 
 George Fisanich      
 Tim Skoczen  
Tammy Lytle  
Absent 
 
CONSIDERATION OF THE MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 24, 2010 MEETING 
T. Lytle moved, G. Fisanich seconded that the Committee accept the minutes of the February 24, 
2010 minutes as submitted.  Motion passed unanimously. 
 
BOROUGH MANAGER’S REPORT 
G. Marthers stated that the committee has a resignation from Amy Reinke. G. Marthers stated 
with Amy Reinke resigning that brings the number of committee members down to 4 members. 
G. Fisanich suggested that each member try to find at least one person who would be interested in 
joining the committee. 
 
PARKS AND RECREATION 
T. Lytle asked when the fishing derby is going to be held. A. Bell stated the date of the fishing 
derby is April 24, 2010 from 8 am until 11am and that we are looking for volunteers. G. Marthers 
stated that the flyer is ready and has been sent to the school for approval. G. Marthers stated that 
Terry Weikert has already spoken to McSherrystown Fish & Game and the young lady who is in 
charge of the fish has been feeding them well and they are about 12 inches long. G. Marthers also 
stated that donations are nonexistent and the Borough has a funding source of $500 for this 
program, and the Borough is still seeking any additional donations to help purchase items. T. 
Lytle asked since the Welcome to the Neighborhood event has been cancelled can some of the 
money that was put towards that program be put towards the fish derby. G. Marthers stated that 
she would ask Mr. Hazlett if that would be ok. T. Lytle asked if another table could be added for 
individuals who need to fill out the paperwork. 
 
Welcome to the Neighborhood.   
T. Lytle stated that the event has been cancelled. 
 
ENVIRONMENTAL ISSUES 
G. Marthers stated that the CVCA has scheduled a cleanup day for April 17th from 7am until 11 
am. T. Lytle stated that April 24th is the Great American Cleanup of PA Day.  



 

 

2 

2 

 
OPEN TO THE PUBLIC 
  
ADJOURNMENT 
The meeting adjourned at 7:21 PM by consensus. 
 
 
 
              
              Amanda Bell, Recording Secretary 

 
 
 


